	Happy New Year Blazeman Warriors, Friends and Supporters!
 
Another year is approaching and I am feeling quite reflective...so this newsletter will be somewhat different.  Bob and I have so many people to thank at this time..."the kindest of strangers" is becoming a common theme. We are overwhelmed by the generosity of so many and at the same time saddened by the stories we are told. So many wonderful people have been touched by this disease called ALS. Jon called it the "bulldozer" and that it is. It not only bulldozes the person with ALS but the family as well.
 
Someone once told me that our foundation was too much about Jon..."they did not get it". Jon put a new face on this disease...this disease needs a face...that is what makes it personal. He gave his last two years of his life putting his face on this disease knowing that many PALS retreat after diagnosis. Heck, I would have retreated! [image: image9.jpg]


This letter is coming from our condo in Ft. Myers, Florida where Jon passed away on May 2nd, 2007....lots of memories here...not all bad. This is where I sat many of an afternoon and listened to Jon patiently dictating his mission statement for the BMF...his voice changing constantly and he would be retraining the voice recognition system. How I marveled at his determination!
 
Last month we went to Ironman Florida to support a wonderful young man name Scott Werts....diagnosed with ALS, wanting to see his young daughter grow. Is that too much to ask? Most diseases have survivors...ALS has none...that is the reality at present and we want to change that...and we need your help.
 
February is our annual Spin-a-thon...our major fundraiser for research funding. This past year we funded a two year study at Northwestern University. If any of you are interested in hosting an event please send an email to Dan Kwong or visit the web site by clicking here. Help us make this event the most successful ever!
 
We thank John Wolski for making this event the success it is. John's father-in-law is battling ALS...how ironic that in 2006 we were all together at the Clearwater 70.3 world championships when the WTC honored Jon, making #179 and honorific number. We must find the answer to unraveling this disease...with your help...WE SHALL!!
 
Next year will bring us to a first for the Blazeman Foundation...we are the charity of record for the Miami 70.3 on October 30th thanks to Wilber Anderson.  Jon would be so thrilled and ironically the state where Jon passed away is hosting this event. Bob and I will be there and we look forward to meeting all the athletes at this inaugural WTC event.
 
There are so many people that I want to personally acknowledge...Chrissie for your constant support. Leanda for the auction of the year!! Dede for giving me a shoulder to "ramble" on....and these three girls set aside time before Kona to pose for our ad...a very unselfish act pre race!! Matty for looking so great rolling in our ad...thank you all.
 
Brad, Oliver and Jay from Triathlete magazine for putting up with me and being so generous with your time...to John Segesta, Jon's friend, thanks for taking him back to the canyon where he will forever be in the place he loved. Your email and photos are a gift...
 
To our new friend, Yair for your generosity above and beyond... again it is ironic how many new friends we have made in Florida. Thanks Joel Haugen, Blazeman Warrior and creator of teamblazeman.ning.com, an instant success...Please check it out ...such a great way to connect with fellow warriors.
 
Kevin K. and all our finishline-multisport friends for highlighting Jon and putting on the Haunted House Tri Relay in San Diego. I understand everyone had a great time as they did at water-stop#3 at IMAZ where Trevor Wagner organized the BMF aid station.
 
I feel I could go on and on...obviously I cannot list everyone but I do thank you all for making this year a success. The economic times are difficult and you all have been most generous. I feel that you understand our urgency to "do" something about this disease...the stories that come our way are heartbreaking and having lived it and still are ...we share their pain, for it is ours also.
 
Now to borrow from our friend Lee Gruenfeld's style here  are some pics that are special to me... Happy New Year to all and see you at a race next year!! 
 
In Strength and Honor,
Mary Ann Blais
Jon's Mom
Blazeman Foundation for ALS


	A Warm Welcome to our newest Warriors!

We are pleased to welcome the following newest warriors to our family. Thank you, and everyone else, for all you do to help our mission. 

Claire Oliver
Angel Perozo
Dr. Bob Heins
Hans Woldt
George Thomas

	


	Photo Gallery
I wanted to take the opportunity to share some photos of Jon in this month's photo gallery. Many of you know him as the founder of our foundation, leading a brave charge in the War on ALS. Here is another side to Jon: as an athlete, teacher, friend and son. 
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Jon( top left) around age six with his sister and friends
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Jon at one of his first tri's age 13
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Jon at age 14 getting serious about cycling
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Jon running cross country in high school
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Jon and his running buddies back when he was in college
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Jon's greatest love - his students at Aseltine.
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Jon and his buddies hiking when he lived in California...how happy he looked!
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John S. bringing his friend Jon back to the Grand Canyon.




